Bishop's Committee Monday, April 23, 1990

PRESENT: Brewer, DeLay, Hunter, Johnson, Rethorn, F. Stewart, R. Stewart

ABSENT: Lewis, Page, Sanford

Hunter called the meeting to order at 8:00 p.m.

The minutes of the March 19 meeting stand approved as distributed.

The treasurer reported a balance of \$14.58. Motion by Rethorn and second by F. Stewart to accept the treasurer's report as distributed. Motion carried.

DeLay will check on the interest date of Grace's CD.

Hunters asked to use the guild hall on Sunday for their 40th anniversary party. They will pay the guild fees for putting on the party and rent for the guild hall.

The church will sponsor a rummage sale on Sat., June 2. The guild has been challenged by the State ECW to raise \$170.00 for TEC, so we shall use this as a fund raiser. Because the money will be used for TEC, the children in the church must be involved in fundraising.

We must ask Fr. Al what Flandreau decided about helping out with an Indian Taco sale at Art in the Park. Other fund-raising discussions included a booth at Prairie Village Threshing Days; a popcorn machine might be a good fundraiser, if we could borrow one.

Motion by Johnson and second by F. Stewart to hold Sunday services at 9:00 a.m. in the summer. Motion carried.

Some discussion took place on renewing the church's current \$30.00 contribution for Mo. Karen's 1990-91 seminary. Brewer will check past minutes to see how the original motion was made.

Hunter will copy the Mid-Continental Restoration Co.'s report on the exterior building repairs. He has formed a committee to include himself, Rethorn, DeLay, F. Stewart and Page to discuss the report.

Hunter has agreed to type the Echoes from the Past and the front page of the Alpha and the Omega. Lois Moose will continue to write up the calendars and Dale Kringen will print the entire newsletter.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Katherine Brewer Clerk